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I’m writing to voice my opposition to Bill HB 2239. As someone in long-term recovery, I 
know firsthand how essential Oxford Houses are to those trying to overcome addiction. 
The certification process and structure established by Oxford Houses Incorporated are 
just as legitimate and effective as those recognized by NARR, and they should be 
treated with the same level of respect and support. These homes provide more than just 
a place to stay — they create a community of accountability, stability, and 
encouragement, all of which are crucial for sustained sobriety. 
 
My own experience is proof of the positive impact these homes have. When I was 
caught in the grip of addiction, I felt lost and completely disconnected from the world. 
Oxford House gave me the safe, supportive space I needed to rebuild my life step by 
step. It taught me how to be responsible — how to maintain a job, pay my own way, and 
become a contributing member of society again. Without that structure and the support 
of people who understood my struggle, I truly don’t know where I would be today. 
Oxford Houses save lives, and I believe HB 2239 threatens that lifeline for so many still 
fighting their way out of addiction. I strongly urge you to oppose this bill and protect 
these vital homes for recovery. 
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